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WELCOME MESSAGE 

 
Greetings!  
 
Municipal officials and staff in the Town of Enfield are dedicated to promoting 
a high-functioning and close-knit community that appeals to all our residents 
and visitors. To this end, we are committed to providing accurate information 
and quality services to members of our community at all times. In the interest 
of helping to keep residents informed of important “goings on” in town, we 
produce a town-wide newsletter that is disseminated by email monthly to all 
individuals who subscribe to the mailing list. Our hope is that the number of 
recipients on this list will continue to grow over time to ensure that most 
households receive these important updates.  
 
If you have friends or family who may be interested in receiving the electronic newsletter, please 
forward a copy of this newsletter to them. 
 
Subscribing to the electronic newsletter is easy and straightforward. You simply have to: 

• Go to the below page on the town’s website:  
www.enfield.nh.us/subscribe  

• Enter your email address in the “Your Email” field 

• Check the box for “Town News & Announcements” Check the “I am not a robot” box 
and follow the prompts 

• Click the “Subscribe me” navigation button at the bottom of the page 
 
Thank you for being a part of our community. We hope you find this and future newsletters both 
informative and enjoyable. Please don’t hesitate to contact Ed Morris, Enfield Town Manager, at 
603-442-5405 or townmanager@enfield.nh.us, if you have constructive feedback on how the 
depth and breadth of information provided in the newsletter can be optimized to meet the needs 
of our residents. 
 

Find us at www.enfield.nh.us and Facebook! 
 

http://www.enfield.nh.us/subscribe
mailto:townmanager@enfield.nh.us
http://www.enfield.nh.us/
https://www.facebook.com/EnfieldNH/
https://www.facebook.com/EnfieldNH/
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LATEST NEWS 

 

 

A MESSAGE FROM ENFIELD’S TOWN MANAGER 

 
It is hard to believe that I have already been here in Enfield for 
five months.  Most of my time has been spent preparing for 
Town Meeting, but now that Town Meeting is over and the 
weather is changing, it has been nice to get out in the 
community more.  As we move into the warmer months, there 
are more activities planned and time for me to get out and meet 
more people and learn more about the community of Enfield.  
My wife and I attended the opening day of the Enfield Farmers 
Market and enjoyed the live music and many offerings of the 
diverse group of vendors.  We also took a Saturday to ride the 
rail trail along Mascoma Lake and stopped to enjoy the serenity 
and beauty of Mascoma Lakeside Park. 
 
Getting out has given me the opportunity to talk with residents and visitors, as they enjoy the 
recreation opportunities and events offered here in Enfield.  I encourage everyone to get out and 
explore our wonderful town and to support the local events that make Enfield so special.  Some 
of the events are sponsored by the Town, but many of them are organized and hosted by local 
volunteers and organizations.  I would like to take this opportunity to thank everyone who helps 
to make these events possible.  
 
You can find upcoming events advertised in this newsletter, on the Town of Enfield, New 
Hampshire Facebook page, or on the Town of Enfield’s website.  You can also subscribe to the 
Enfield Listserv.  I look forward to seeing you on the trail, lake or at an event.  If you see me 
around, please take the time to stop and introduce yourself.  I enjoy meeting new people and 
learning about the residents and visitors of Enfield and would be happy to share a little bit about 
myself or the town. 
 
Ed Morris 
Town Manager 
 
 

Full Time & Seasonal Employment Opportunities 

 
Janitor/Building Maintenance Specialist – Full Time, Year-Round Position 
The Town of Enfield, NH, is searching for a motivated employee that takes pride in their work, 
enjoys working with their hands and wants to make a difference in their community. Our team 
has a current opening for a full-time (40 hours/week) Janitor/Building Maintenance Specialist, 
which offers great opportunity to start a career in public service in an excellent working 
environment. 
 
Under the direction of the Director of Public Works this position is charged with oversight, 
cleaning and maintenance of Town facilities.  The starting pay will be up to $20.00 an hour 
depending on qualifications and experience, with a potential wage increase upon the satisfactory 

https://www.facebook.com/EnfieldNH
https://www.facebook.com/EnfieldNH
https://www.enfield.nh.us/
https://listserv.dartmouth.edu/scripts/wa.exe?SUBED1=ENFIELD&A=1
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completion of a probationary period. The Town of Enfield offers an excellent benefits package, 
including a non-deductible health plan, dental insurance, New Hampshire Retirement System, 
supplemental deferred compensation plan, short-term disability, generous paid leave, and more.  
 
For more information, including a detailed advertisement and complete job description, visit 
https://www.enfield.nh.us/administration-town-manager/pages/employment-information  
 
 
 
                                    Seasonal Positions  
Lifeguards – Swim Instructors – Camp Counselors 

Looking for a summer job?  The Recreation 
Department is looking to fill some summer positions!  
Enjoy time outside with these seasonal job 
opportunities!  
 
Do you like to go to the beach?  How would you 
like to work there?  BE A LIFEGUARD!  
 
Full time and part time summer lifeguard positions are 
available. $14-16/ hr.  Certified Lifeguards (or willing 
to become certified). Must be 16+ years old.  
 
Are you a fish out of water?  Well, JUMP IN! 
We’re looking for Swim Instructors –   
Must be WSI certified (or willing to become   
certified)  
 
A fun opportunity awaits with ERC  
– the Enfield Recreation Camp!   
 
We’re looking for Camp Counselors for our 
Enfield Summer Recreation Camp (must be 
age 15+) $14-16/hr.  
 
Contact recreation@enfield.nh.us to inquire. 
 
 
 
 

FIRE DEPARTMENT NEWS 

 
Welcome to summer quicker than usual, please remember that while the air temperature feels 
extremely warm the water hasn’t reached the same level. Use caution while enjoying our lakes 
and ponds. 
 
During May, 3 of our members attend weekend classes sponsored by Twin State Fire School held 
this year in North Haverhill NH. Class focused on rural water supply for 2 members and 
leadership training for one. 
 

https://www.enfield.nh.us/administration-town-manager/pages/employment-information
mailto:recreation@enfield.nh.us
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Enfield Fire hosted an introduction to confined space entry 
during May with future trainings planned with our Mutual 
Aid partners. 
 
Several members attended a Dart Helicopter landing class 
hosted by Canaan which include classroom and field 
exercise and tour of the helicopter. 
 
During the first part of June, we have several activities that 
we will be participating in involving graduation. 
Congratulations and good luck to the class of 2022.  
 
The Enfield Family Fair is June 23-26, come out and enjoy. 
 
Phil Neily,  
Enfield Fire Department Chief 
 
 
 

MEMORIAL DAY PARADE 

 
2022 Memorial Day Parade – Honoring those who 
have sacrificed for us.  Photos by Jon Fecik and… 
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by Emily Curtis 
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TOWN CLERK / TAX COLLECTOR’S OFFICE 

 
Summer has arrived and the volume of registrations of recreational vehicles and boats are 
keeping us very busy!  Please keep this in mind if you plan to register your vehicles now as lines 
are a bit longer. 
 
As a reminder, for both Tax and Clerk Offices, some transactions may be done online through 
the Town’s website www.enfield.nh.us.   Payments for taxes or utilities over the counter may be 
made by cash or check only.  The Town Clerk’s office can accept credit cards over the counter for 
registrations and vitals only. 
 
Summer arrives soon!  Enjoy the fun and the sun! 
 
 

DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS 

 
Enfield Brush Facility Closure – Brush & Yard Waste Disposal 
Due to an unfortunate breakdown of the Town’s chipper caused by metal hidden in brush 
brought to the Transfer Station last weekend the Town cannot accept brush at either location 
until further notice.  Leaf and garden waste can still be brought to both DPW and the Transfer 
Station. Loads are required to be checked by Town Staff.  Brush and limbs can be brought to the 
Lebanon Landfill or to Hammond’s on US Route 4 just outside of Canaan Village.  Fees may 
apply.  The Town cannot take any invasive plant species.  Residents wishing to use the 
facility must have all loads checked by Town staff.  The facility does not take commercial 
volumes.   
 
Ditching Material Request 
As we enter the summer maintenance season the Highway Department would like to establish 
sites to dump material that is removed from our roadside ditches. These sites need to be pre-
approved through a site visit, signed waiver of liability, and approval from the Highway 
Department. If you would like to request being added to our list or have any questions, please 
call the Highway Department @ (603) 442-5418.   
 
Water/Sewer Billing 
The Town of Enfield Water/Sewer Department will be reading meters at the end of June.  Bills 
will be out in early July and will be due in the middle of August 2021.  Poll credit forms are 
available on the Town Website and are due June 29, 2022 for credit on second quarter bills. 
 
Road Grading 
The Town Highway crew will be grading of gravel roads throughout the summer.  Motorists are 
urged to use caution when driving through these moving work zones often with three or four 
working pieces of equipment.  
 
Household Hazardous Waste Collection Day  
 

June 4th is the next collection!  Don’t miss it! 
9:00 AM-12:00 PM 

at the Claremont Highway Garage, 8 Grandview Street 
 
 
 
 

http://www.enfield.nh.us/
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http://hhw.uvlsrpc.org
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POLICE DEPARTMENT 

 
Summer is here and so is the warm weather; with that warm weather people are out enjoying the 
many sights and areas that Enfield has to offer.  The department would like to remind everyone 
to be safe and share the road.  The department has made a pamphlet that reminds us of the rules 
of the road for bikers, pedestrians, horse riders and motorists.  You can find one of these at the 
town offices, the police station and several other locations around town, like Jakes Market. 
 
With the warmer months we frequently have issues with parking regarding the beach and boat 
launch.  The lower parking lot is for boat launch (vehicle with trailer) parking only.  The upper 
beach parking lot is for beach goers.  There is no parking of vehicles with trailers in the upper 
lot.  There is also no parking between the NO PARKING signs along Route 4-A. Please be 
considerate of others using the parking lots and park responsibly to allow as many vehicles as we 
can.  
 
Recently we have received several complaints of speeding on roads such as Crystal Lake Road 
and May Street.  The police department will have several directed patrols this month to address 
the issue of speed on our residential roads.  The department has also been using the speed 
trailer to advise residents of speed in specific areas.  This trailer is a great tool that allows the 
department to collect data as it records the number of vehicles and the speed of each vehicle that 
passes it.  If you would like to see the trailer in your area, please contact Chief Holland at 
rholland@enfield.nh.us to get on the list.   
 
The department wants to thank all our residents for the continued support and efforts in 
keeping Enfield a great community to live in.  Remember that no issue is too small, and an 
officer is always available to help.  You can always reach an officer at 603-632-7501 or thru 
dispatch at 603-643-2222 
 
Roy Holland, Chief of Police 
 

 

LAND USE AND COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT DEPARTMENT NEWS 

 
The Enfield Zoning Board of Adjustment (ZBA) met on May 10th for four scheduled hearings. 
But first on the agenda, was the reorganization of the board following Town Meeting.  Mike 
Diehn was elected board chair and Susan Brown was elected vice chair.  Three alternates were 
appointed to assist with a board vacancy and also when elected members are unable to attend a 
meeting.  These new alternate members include Tim Lenihan, Ed McLaughlin and Celie Aufiero. 
These three were sworn in immediately by Town Clerk Wendy Huntley.  
 
Then it was on to the first scheduled hearing which had been continued from the April ZBA 
meeting. This was Land Use Case # Z22-03-02 where Peter and Teri Tabur were seeking a 
special exception to Enfield’s Zoning Ordinance, as provided in Article 406.1 (Section D), to 
construct a driveway that crosses wetlands areas. Owned by Peter and Teri Tabur , the subject 
property’s address is 84 George Hill Road (Tax Map 9A, Lot 6) and is 130.5 acres in size. It is 
located in the Rural Residential-Agricultural (R5) zoning district. Pathways Consulting LLC of 
Lebanon is representing the Taburs in this matter. The applicant in this case again asked for and 
was granted a third continuation. It will now be heard at the June ZBA meeting instead. 
 
Next up was Land Use Case # Z22-05-01, where Miles Clark, Elissa Crosby and Brandon Crosby 
were seeking variance relief from the Enfield Zoning Ordinance Article IV, section 401.4(P) to 
construct a single-family home within the prescribed setbacks to the street and side lot 

mailto:rholland@enfield.nh.us
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boundaries. The subject parcel is 0.10 acres and is located on Flanders Street (Tax Map 33, Lot 
29) in the “Community Business District or “CB” zoning district and is owned by Miles Clark and 
Elissa Crosby. After hearing from the applicant and members of the public, including an abutter, 
this variance was denied due to the board’s concern over the limited setbacks the applicant was 
able to achieve in their application. 
 
Then it was on to Land Use Case # Z22-05-02, Nicole Sipe was seeking variance relief from 
Enfield’s Zoning Ordinance Article IV, section 401.3(T) to occupy a camper trailer or 
recreational vehicle for longer than 6 months in a calendar year. The subject parcel is 90.7 acres 
and is located at 672 Bog Road (Tax Map 1, Lot 3) in the Rural Residential-Agricultural District 
or “R5” zoning district and is owned by Nicole Sipe. After hearing from the applicant and no 
members of the public or abutters, this variance was granted. 
 
Last on the docket was Land Use Case # Z22-05-03, where Brad and Donna Rich were seeking 
variance relief from the Enfield Zoning Ordinance Article IV, section 401.2(L) to construct a new 
shed within the prescribed setbacks to the street and a side lot boundary. The subject parcel is 
0.41 acres and is located at 68 Hawley Drive (Tax Map 47, Lot 22A) in the “R3” zoning district 
and is owned by Brad and Donna Rich. After hearing from the applicant and their attorney, this 
variance was granted. 
 
The Planning Board met once in May on the 25th. Their first item of business was the 
reorganization of the board (subsequent to Town Meeting on April 30th).  David Fracht was 
elected as board chair again.  Dan Kiley was elected vice chair and Phil Vermeer was elected as 
board secretary.  A brief discussion was then held with Nicole Sipe regarding her work to 
reclaim the gravel pit on Bog Road that she has purchased and is planning to convert into a 
commercial equestrian facility in the near future.  The bulk of the rest of the meeting was spent 
on discussions centered around the new master plan and the resulting potential for wholesale 
updates to the Town’s Zoning Ordinance.  The board feels that the new master plan will serve as 
guidance for some significant updates to an ordinance that was originally adopted way back in 
1990.  This was the first meeting for new board member Tim Jennings, who will bring a wealth 
of knowledge and experience to the panel.  For your information, the Planning Board meeting 
minutes and agendas are available on their section of the Town’s website at: 
https://www.enfield.nh.us/planning-board  
 
The Enfield Master Planning Task Force (MPTF) met once in May on the 9th.  They have now 
handed all of their ideas, data, input, and feedback to Brandy Saxton of PlaceSense, their master 
planning contractor.  Brandy will take some time to revise and polish all of the rough draft 
chapters into the finished product we are anticipating.  The MPTF will take a summer recess to 
give Brandy the opportunity to do her work.  They will reconvene in about a month to get ready 
to roll out the end product and to contemplate their next steps.  For more information, check out 
the Master Planning project website www.enfield-LEAPS.org  
 

 
 

All Land Use Board meetings are available for both in person and remote attendance.  We now 
use Microsoft TEAMS and the relevant meeting login information is available on the Town’s 
website: www.enfield.nh.us - Just click on the calendar date and event and you will find the 
meeting link listed there.  Also previous meeting recordings of Planning Board, Zoning Board 

https://www.enfield.nh.us/planning-board
http://www.enfield-leaps.org/
http://www.enfield.nh.us/
http://www.enfield-leaps.org
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and MPTF meetings (as well as other Town boards) are available on the Town’s YouTube 
channel.  The address for this channel is: 
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCqUlDZ5agHCfXR3bJKOzgPw or just search YouTube for 
the “Town of Enfield, NH.” 
 
If you are contemplating a property subdivision, a lot merger, a boundary line adjustment or 
have a conceptual idea for a new business or land use concept, please contact Rob Taylor at the 
Land Use office from Monday to Friday at 603-442-5427 or by email at: planning@enfield.nh.us 
You may also drop by the office at the DPW facility at 74 Lockehaven Road.  We always 
recommend calling ahead first to be sure we are available to help you. Have a great June! 
 
 

BUILDING INSPECTOR/HEALTH OFFICER 

 
The duties of a building inspector and health officer will commonly interconnect.  For instance, 
the building code has requirements for home design that are intended to ensure an adequate 
level of life safety for those who live in the home and are familiar with its character, and those 
who are visitors and unfamiliar.   Slips, trips, and falls are among the most frequently reported 
accidents in the nation.  In 2017 falls were the foremost cause of nonfatal injuries and the third 
leading cause of fatal injuries, according to the National Safety Council.  It is estimated that 
injuries from falls cost Americans more than $50 billion in medical bills in 2015. 
 
The building codes utilize multiple design requirements in order to prevent falls and avoid 
injury: 
 

• Stairs need to have uniform heights for each step, and uniform width for each step 
because studies have shown that, as we walk up or down a flight of stairs our brains will 
anticipate the next step based on the previous steps.  This is especially important when 
we are carrying a basket of laundry or bags of groceries and cannot see very well where 
we are stepping. 

• Handrails need to extend from the top of stairs all the way to the bottom to provide a 
grasping surface if one were to stumble at any point.  The handrails need to be mounted 
at a common usable height for average sized people, between 34 and 38 inches above the 
stair nosing. 

• Elevated surfaces such as exterior decks and balconies need to have guard railings to 
prevent falls to lower levels.  These guard railings have specific height and spacing 
requirements. 

• Rooms are required to meet minimum sizes.  This is for livability mostly, but also to 
prevent compressed and cluttered spaces that create tripping obstacles in walking paths. 

• Exterior doors must have outdoor lights for those who arrive home or visit others in the 
dark. 

• Other lighting locations are required in stairways, hallways, and basements to minimize 
trips and falls in dark areas that normally have few windows. 

• Electrical outlets are arranged at minimum intervals along walls to prevent the need for 
cords that, among other problems, create trip hazards for people. 

• Bathrooms have clearance requirements in front of showers so that people have space to 
easily enter and exit the shower without having to twist or turn on a potentially wet 
surface. 

• Doors need to swing away from the top of stairs or have a landing so that one does not 
open a door and step immediately to a lower surface unexpectedly. 

 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCqUlDZ5agHCfXR3bJKOzgPw
mailto:planning@enfield.nh.us
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According to the CDC, almost three in every four falls happen in the home.  Any residents with 
question about building codes or safety are encouraged to contact the building inspector at 
inspector@enfield.nh.us or 603-442-54 
 

NEWS FROM THE ENFIELD PUBLIC LIBRARY 

 
 
We have museum and attraction passes! Call the  
library for pass availability: 
 

• Bedrock Gardens (Lee, NH) 

• Billings Farm and Museum (Woodstock, VT) 

• Currier Museum of Art (Manchester, NH) 

• John Hay Estate at the Fells (Newbury, NH) 

• New Hampshire State Parks (statewide, some 
exceptions) 

• Vermont Institute of Natural Science (VINS,  
Quechee, VT) 

 
 

E-bike Demo coming up 

• Mascoma Lakeside Park, Friday, June 27, 3-6 pm 
 
And, we have plenty of new things coming in June: 

• New catalog interface called Aspen Discovery (June 1) 

o See the physical items in the library and all our digital offerings all in one place 

o Check out digital resources right from Aspen 

o Sign-in and manage your library account 

o See suggested titles for what to read next 

• A new weekly newsletter called  Wowbrary! (June 1) 
o Sign up to see the latest books, movies, and 

magazines available through EPL (You will not 
receive this newsletter automatically, you must sign 
up for it.) View a sample newsletter for New York 
Public Library. 

• A new sign-on procedure for Libby/Overdrive (June 1) 
o Users will have to sign in with a library card number (no 24553-prefix necessary) and 

their password (what you have set up in the catalog) 

• Extended hours on Tuesdays, library open until 7 pm (starting June 7) 

• Oceans of Possibilities 
Summer Reading Program starts the week of June 27!  This year the SRP dates are 6/27-
8/5.  Reading packets will be sent home with your EVS student.  Not an EVS family?  No 
problem, we have a packet at the library for you.  We will also be hosting Make it/Take it 
crafts on Tuesdays (3:00-4:00), Story Times on Wednesdays (during the Summer 

mailto:inspector@enfield.nh.us
https://www.bedrockgardens.org/
https://billingsfarm.org/
https://currier.org/
https://thefells.org/
https://www.nhstateparks.org/
https://www.wowbrary.org/signup.aspx?zipshow=03748
https://www.wowbrary.org/signup.aspx?zipshow=03748
https://www.wowbrary.org/nu.aspx?p=178&sample
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Reading Program, 10:00 at the Community Building), Free Build with Legos on 
Thursdays (1:30-2:30).   

• Recommended Reading 
This month, Nancy recommends We Were Never Here by 
Andrea Bartz. The backpacking trip of a pair of young women turns 
deadly in this “eerie psychological thriller . . . with alluring locales, 
Hitchcockian tension, and possibly the best pair of female leads 
since Thelma and Louise” (BookPage), from the bestselling author 
of The Lost Night and The Herd. 

 

 
 
 

 
 

CEMETERY DEPARTMENT 

 
Burials can now be scheduled; contact Bridget Labrie, Cemetery 
Sexton, at cemetery@enfield.nh.us  
 
Any items collected last fall which remained unclaimed by May were 
discarded.   
 
Any items put near gravestones must be in line with the stone and 
only potted plants are allowed (no planting in the ground).  The 
Trustees will begin meeting again on June 9th.  As always please 
contact Bridget with any questions at cemetery@enfield.nh.us 
 
 

ENERGY COMMITTEE 

 
Energy Committee seeks Committee members.  To apply simply complete an Application for 
Board/Committee Membership and submit it to abonnette@enfield.nh.us  
 
Join us as we continue efforts to identify energy saving opportunities for the Town and residents 
of Enfield.  
 
With Town Meeting approval of the Community Power Plan, we are moving forward to the next 
steps including rate options.  We are evaluating benefits of the Town’s solar array at DPW as it 
reaches its first full year of use.   We continue weatherization efforts and are providing input to 
the new municipal safety building.  
 
Join us to support ongoing efforts.  Bring your energy saving ideas!   
 
Meetings are the fourth Tuesday of each month at 6:00 PM at the DPW building and often 
available by Teams videoconference as well.    
 
 
 
 

https://enfieldnh.bywatersolutions.com/cgi-bin/koha/opac-detail.pl?biblionumber=28931
mailto:cemetery@enfield.nh.us
mailto:cemetery@enfield.nh.us
https://www.enfield.nh.us/town-manager/pages/forms-documents
https://www.enfield.nh.us/town-manager/pages/forms-documents
mailto:abonnette@enfield.nh.us
https://enfieldnh.bywatersolutions.com/cgi-bin/koha/opac-detail.pl?biblionumber=28931
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ENFIELD PARKS & RECREATION NEWS & ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 
Program listing and registration 
Keep up to date with our current program registrations here (please note, outside organization’s 
programs may have their own registration page): https://mvpr.recdesk.com/Community/Home 
 
You can also see news and announcements of programs as well as a calendar on the town 
website’s Parks & Recreation page and even sign up to get alerts for posted news and 
announcements. 
 
Follow Enfield Parks & Recreation on Facebook or Instagram @enfieldnhrec! 
 
Reminder – Electronic payments are now accepted through the recreation program 
registration site. *there is a 3% non-refundable processing fee* 
 
(If you need to pay by check or cash all program payments should be made payable to “Town of 
Enfield” and mailed to: PO Box 373, Enfield, NH 03748 OR dropped off in the night drop box in 
an envelope marked Parks & Recreation and a note of what payment is for.)   
 
**Just a friendly reminder that all payments are due before the program begins, a spot 
in the program will not be held without payment.  Failure to make a payment may also 
lead to not being able to take part in future programs. If you need financial assistance, please 
email recreation@enfield.nh.us ** 
  
Enfield Market  
Find us on the second and fourth Saturday of the month at Huse Park from 10AM- 1PM! Still 
accepting market vendors, prepared food vendors, and live music as well. Please email 
recreation@enfield.nh.us to inquire.  Follow Enfield Market on Facebook!  Only 1 market in 
June due to the Family Fair.  
 
Youth Programs: 
 
Mascoma Youth Sports League   
For seasonal registration information or questions email MYSLBoard@gmail.com  or take a look 
at: Mascoma Youth Sports League  You can also follow them on Facebook! 
 
Enfield Recreation Summer Camp   
We are currently planning for 6 weeks from 6/27-8/5.  
https://mvpr.recdesk.com/Community/Home  
 
Challenger Soccer Camp is returning this summer!  
Challenger Sports is excited to partner with Enfield Parks & Recreation this summer for our 
2022 International Camps the weeks of June 20 - 24 & July 11 - 15. With our International 
Coaches returning for the first time since 2019, registration is filling quickly and we want you to 
join us! Click the link to register and confirm your spot: 
https://challenger.configio.com/search?cid=423&txt=mascoma%20valley  
 
Shooter’s Gold Basketball Camp will be returning this summer as well, July 18-
21st!  Register at: https://hogancamps.com/  
 
Youth Volleyball Camp July 18-22nd  Register now: 
https://mvpr.recdesk.com/Community/Home 

https://mvpr.recdesk.com/Community/Home
https://www.enfield.nh.us/parks-recreation
https://www.facebook.com/EnfieldNHRecreation
mailto:recreation@enfield.nh.us
mailto:recreation@enfield.nh.us
https://www.facebook.com/EnfieldNHMarket
mailto:MYSLBoard@gmail.com
http://mysl3748001.sportssignup.com/site/?fbclid=IwAR0syKxVFWdBLmaVUdiUnuy9HyYxRdEqqv0Zxd-1jflc_JtQM4TK7L9tQes
https://www.facebook.com/mascomayouthsports
https://mvpr.recdesk.com/Community/Home
https://challenger.configio.com/search?cid=423&txt=mascoma%20valley
https://hogancamps.com/
https://mvpr.recdesk.com/Community/Home
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Summer Sailing Program 
Sponsored by the Mascoma Sailing Club 
 
Sign up your child for a three-day session of sailing lessons in July with the Mascoma Sailing 
Club on Mascoma Lake in Enfield. For children ages 11+.  Participants must be competent 
swimmers and will be asked to demonstrate their swimming ability on the first day of the lesson. 
 

Location: Mascoma Lake; Mascoma Sailing Club mooring area- Lakeside Park 
 
Fee: $30 Enfield Residents and Mascoma Sailing Club members; $45 non-residents (Pay 
online or make checks payable to Town of Enfield) 
 
2:30-4:30pm 
 
Session 1: 
Monday, July 11 
Wednesday, July 13 
Friday, July 15 
 
Session 2: 
Monday, July 25 
Wednesday, July 27 
Friday, July 29 
  
 

Adult & Family Opportunities/Events: 
 
Adult Co-Ed Recreational Volleyball  
Sundays 4-6pm at Shaker Recreation Field for the summer (when enough participants) email 
Bridget (recreation@enfield.nh.us) for more information or to join the email list.  
 
Disc Golf  
Fundraising for the course materials and second half of the baskets has started.  Hole 
sponsorships for a term of 3 years (to begin next season when the course is fully open). 
Sponsorships are available at the $1,000 and $500 levels, and are 100% tax-deductible!  If 
you or anyone you know has a business which might like to support this project – now is the 
time!   
 
Course building work has begun and you can help!  Reach out to Upper Valley Disc Golf about 
volunteer opportunities and to take a look at their page (http://www.uvdga.com/) for projects 
happening including the one at Whaleback this year!   You can also follow them on Facebook!  
 
Yoga with Sonya  
The classes are all levels and beginners are always welcome.  These classes are happening on 
Mondays at the Mascoma Community Health Center, in Canaan, from 5:45-6:45pm.  For further 
information please contact Sonya at sonyayoga2007@gmail.com  Classes are $12 for drop-in, 
$10 for students and seniors, space is limited, be sure to email Sonya if you would like to attend 
and to keep up with the schedule.   
 
 
 

mailto:recreation@enfield.nh.us
http://www.uvdga.com/
https://www.facebook.com/uvdga
mailto:sonyayoga2007@gmail.com
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Restorative Yoga Class 
Join us for our first 6-week session of restorative yoga on Friday from 6-7 pm starting on July 
1st.   Restorative yoga is a restful practice showing you how to slow down.  Prior yoga experience 
is not required.  The class involves holding yoga poses (asanas) for longer periods of time.  The 
postures are practiced in seated or reclined positions.  Through this practice you will find, as the 
tension in your body releases, the body and mind both relax. 
 
Register here: https://mvpr.recdesk.com/Community/Program/Detail?programId=292 
 
Chair Yoga & Strength Class 
The Enfield Recreation Department continues to offer the highly attended Chair 12 
Yoga/Exercise classes at the Enfield Community Building. These classes are low impact and 
focus on stretching, balance, strength, and meditation. The classes are only $5.00 and open to 
ALL levels!! No RSVP required.  
 

*Schedule subject to change based on instructor availability & weather* 
 
Mondays (6/6, 6/13, 6/20, 6/27)  8:15-9:05AM with Nicole Carriere 
Wednesdays (6/1, 6/8, 6/15, 6/22, 6/29)  9:30-10:30AM with Sonya Carter 

 
Line Dancing 
Grab a friend and join professional dance instructor Jamie Orr on Thursdays from 1:30-2:30pm 
at the Enfield Community Building.  This is a fun and friendly class, and they dance to ALL types 
of music.  This class is for experienced dancers.  
June Schedule: 6/2, 6/9 6/16, 6/23, 6/30 
 
Bone Builders 
RSVP Bone Builders is designed to increase or maintain bone density, improve balance and 
decrease the risk for falls and fractures.  Trained Bone Builder volunteer co-leaders safely, 
effectively and professionally lead the participants in the specific exercise program.   
 
This program is FREE – held Tuesdays & Fridays 9:30-10:30AM at the Enfield Community 
Building.  For more information contact rsvp@gcscc.org 
 
Tai Ji Quan: Moving for Better Balance  
Improved balance and strength 58% decrease in the incidence of falls in older adults 67% 
decrease in falls in people with Parkinson's disease 75% decrease in injurious falls TJQMBB 
CAN BE ADAPTED FOR VIRTUAL DELIVERY!  
 
For more information about classes: call 603-653-3415 or email 
Falls.Prevention@Hitchcock.org 
   
  
Other Fun Items/Opportunities 
 
Check out Trail Finder, you are able to print the trail maps or download them to your phone if 
there will be no service on your hike.  Take a look: https://www.trailfinder.info/ 
 
Don’t forget to check out other opportunities and programs Upper Valley Trail Alliance offers for 
all ages at https://www.uvtrails.org.   Upper Valley High School Trail Corps application is now 
live: Upper Valley High School Trail Corps – UVTA (uvtrails.org) 
 

https://mvpr.recdesk.com/Community/Program/Detail?programId=292
mailto:rsvp@gcscc.org
mailto:Falls.Prevention@Hitchcock.org
https://www.trailfinder.info/
https://www.uvtrails.org/
https://www.uvtrails.org/programs-events/high-school-trail-corps/


 

 
HOME 17 

 

Bridget Labrie 
Enfield Recreation Director 
recreation@enfield.nh.us 
Online Registration  
 
Follow us! 

   
 
 
 

 
 

“KNOW YOUR TOWN” 

 
“Know your Town” is presented by the Enfield Heritage Commission.  Each month we bring you 
a bit of insight into the origins of street names or places you see every day and more.   Check out 
“Know your Town” features from past issues! 
 

“Know Your Heritage Commission” 
 

For the past few months, the Heritage Commission has been bringing you “Know Your Town”.  

But we haven’t talked about us, so this month the topic is “Know Your Heritage Commission”.  

When many hear the words “heritage” or “historic preservation” in their hometowns—rather 

than appealing vacation spots such as Charleston, S.C., Nantucket or the like—they picture “old 

ladies in tennis shoes” interested only in the past blocking development.  As usual, reality is 

more complex.  

 

Why have a heritage commission? 

Preserving and respecting local heritage brings many benefits, both tangible and intangible. 

Connection with our heritage builds a sense of place and pride in our town’s historic 

achievements, which residents new and old can share and care for.  It can make long-time 

residents proud of their town’s history.  New residents who understand their new hometown’s 

story and values can be better neighbors and participate more effectively in town life.  There are 

sound economic reasons to preserving natural and architectural beauty.  A heritage commission 

and citizens dedicated to its mission pays off.  Tourism is one of New Hampshire’s major 

businesses as well as the state’s second biggest employer.  Heritage travelers tend to stay longer 

and spend more than other visitors.  

 

Making heritage part of town planning has benefits for locals too.  Nationwide, real estate in 

designated historic districts has higher values, is better maintained and sees fewer foreclosures, 

which contributes to economic development and increases local tax bases. 

  

New Hampshire laws on heritage commissions 

These benefits are so solid that they are encoded in New Hampshire’s law RSA 227-C.  

Considering that “the rapid social and economic development of contemporary society threatens 

the remaining vestiges of this heritage” the state declared it to be public policy and in the public 

interest “to engage in a comprehensive program of historic preservation to promote the use and 

conservation of such property for the education, inspiration, pleasure, and enrichment of the 

citizens of New Hampshire.”   

mailto:recreation@enfield.nh.us
https://mvpr.recdesk.com/Community/Program?category=6
https://www.enfield.nh.us/heritage-commission/pages/know-your-town
https://www.nh.gov/nhdhr/publications/documents/economic_impact_hp.pdf
https://www.nhmunicipal.org/town-city-article/preservation-initiatives-promote-community-revitalization
https://www.nh.gov/nhdhr/publications/documents/economic_impact_hp.pdf
https://www.facebook.com/EnfieldNHRecreation
https://www.instagram.com/enfieldnhrec/
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Further consolidating this aim, New Hampshire law made heritage commissions land use boards. 

This put them on equal footing with zoning, planning and historic districts, which are all codified 

in Title LXIV “Planning and Zoning” and Chapters 673 and 674 “Land Use Boards” and 

“Regulatory Powers”.   

 

Chapter 673 establishes the number of members (between three and seven), requirements for 

members (town residents) and alternates and relations with other municipal boards.  

 

Chapter 674 covers the spirit and activities of heritage commissions, which are reflected in the 

Enfield Heritage Commission’s mission statement; to “properly recognize, protect, and promote 

the historic and esthetic resources that are significant to our community, be they natural, built, or 

cultural.”   To do this, heritage commissions can receive gifts of property or money on behalf of 

the town. They can survey and catalog historic and cultural resources, work with planning boards 

and other commissions and committees, such as conservation and zoning. 

  

Enfield’s Heritage Commission 

Enfield’s Heritage Commission dates to the Enfield Village Association’s application to 

designate Enfield as a New Hampshire Main Street community, which required a heritage 

commission as a condition for Main Street status and grant money.  At the 2000 town meeting, 

Enfield voted to create the commission and apply for Main Street designation.   Since then, the 

commission has worked steadily to preserve Enfield’s character and buildings and improve its 

reputation as a good place to live and visit. 

  

What the Heritage Commission has done for Enfield 

At the 2008 Town Meeting, Enfield’s Heritage Commission members introduced the warrant 

article that made downtown Enfield a National Historic Register District.  The district creates 

“economic incentives for renovation” but “impose[s] NO obligation whatsoever upon any new or 

existing property or upon future property owners”.  Owners of buildings in the district can 

remodel, repaint, or even tear down their property.  Being in the district does, however, give non-

resident owners access to a 20% tax abatement.  The article passed, making Enfield’s district of 

193 properties one of the biggest in New Hampshire.  

 

The Heritage Commission has also helped the town of Enfield manage—and save money—its 

own property.  After the town took the 18 High Street property for non-payment of taxes, the 

Heritage Commission, which recognized the building’s believed historic and aesthetic value, 

encouraged the town to sell the ramshackle building via sealed bids that prevented demolition of 

the building.  The eventual sale saved the town $6,000 in demolition costs, netted another 

$11,000 in its sale and restored a historic building to the tax rolls.  

 

The Heritage Commission’s groundwork and negotiations with New Hampshire’s Department of 

Transportation made Lakeside Park possible. Without this intervention, this lot would have been 

sold for private homes, leaving Enfield residents with access to our town’s beautiful lake at only 

Shakoma Beach and the boat landing. Today, Enfield and Upper Valley citizens skate, sail and 

host gatherings at what is now a beautiful gateway linking historic Shaker Bridge and downtown. 

 

 

https://scholars.unh.edu/cgi/viewcontent.cgi?article=1099&context=enfield_nh_reports
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Ongoing projects 

The Heritage Commission’s ongoing and upcoming projects include creating a new historic area. 

Called the “Enfield Center Triangle” it will include the Town House, Enfield Center’s school 

house and the Union Church. Creating this new area could give Enfield access to grants and 

funding to restore the Town House from the New Hampshire Land and Community Heritage 

Investment Program. In addition, the Heritage Commission is seeking Certified Local 

Government status, which will give Enfield access to the 10% of New Hampshire’s annual 

appropriation for preservation that is set aside for CLGs. The Heritage Commission will also 

contribute its experience and expertise to the library renovation and new public safety building. 

  

What you can do 

Enfield’s Heritage Commission meets on the fourth Thursday of the month at 4:30 in the Public 

Works Facility at 74 Lockehaven Road. Please participate in person or via Microsoft Teams!  
 
 

WE NEED YOU!  BOARD & COMMITTEE VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITIES 

 
Updated list!  A number of appointments have been made, but we still have opportunities to 
join those supporting our community through volunteering.  Please consider donating some of 
your time for the betterment of your community – you’ll make a difference!   Simply complete 
an Application for Committee/Board Membership and email it to abonnette@enfield.nh.us or 
drop it off at the Enfield Town Manager’s Office and your application will be provided to the 
appointing authority.    
 
If you’re a bit undecided, committee meetings are open to the public – attend a meeting to see 
what they’re all about! 

 
Budget Committee  

Capital Improvement Program Committee  
Conservation Commission  

Energy Committee  
Planning Board  

Tax Increment Finance District Advisory Committee 

Zoning Board of Adjustment  
 

And two local area committees: 
Mascoma River Local Advisory Committee 

Enfield Shaker Village Scenic Byway Advisory Board 
 
 

 

MEETINGS & EVENTS 
 

 
UPCOMING PUBLIC MEETINGS (SCHEDULE SUBJECT TO CHANGE) 

 
All public meetings are being held in person.  If a Teams videoconference meeting option 
is provided for a meeting, you will find connection details online at www.enfield.nh.us in the 
specific meeting posting.   
 

https://www.lchip.org/
https://www.lchip.org/
https://www.nh.gov/nhdhr/programs/cert_loca_govt.html
https://www.nh.gov/nhdhr/programs/cert_loca_govt.html
https://www.enfield.nh.us/town-manager/pages/forms-documents
mailto:abonnette@enfield.nh.us
http://www.enfield.nh.us/
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You don’t have to download Teams to join the meeting.  Simply select the “Continue on this 
browser” option. 
 

 
 
As always, 
 

Electronic or virtual attendance is provided as a courtesy only, with no 
guarantee of quality or ability to participate. 

 
The meetings below are linked to the Town’s website so you can easily access the most up-to-
date information for that specific meeting.   
 
 

• June 1 @ 6:00 PM (Public Works & Teams) – Old Home Days Committee 

• June 2 @ 7:00 PM (Public Works & Teams) – Conservation Commission 

• June 6 @ 6:00 PM (Public Works & Teams) – Board of Selectmen 

• June 7 @ 3:30 PM (Public Works & Teams) – Mascoma Lakeside Park Committee 

• June 8 @ 7:00 PM (Public Works & Teams) – Planning Board 

• June 9 @ 6:00 PM (Public Works) – Cemetery Trustees 

• June 13 @ 5:30 PM (Town Hall) – Library Trustees 

• June 14 @ 3:30 PM (Community Building) – Municipal Facilities Advisory Committee 
Design Team) 

• June 14 @ 7:00 PM (Public Works & Teams) – Zoning Board of Adjustment 

• June 20 @ 6:00 PM (Public Works & Teams) – Board of Selectmen 

• June 21 @ 6:30 PM (Town Hall) – Recreation Commission 

• June 22 @ 7:00 PM (Public Works & Teams) – Planning Board 

• June 23 @ 4:30 PM (Public Works & Teams) – Heritage Commission 

• June 28 @ 3:30 PM (Community Building) – Municipal Facilities Advisory Committee 
(Design Team) 

• June 28 @ 6:00 PM (Public Works & Teams) – Energy Committee 
 

• July 5 @ 6:00 PM (Public Works & Teams) – Board of Selectmen 

• July 6 @ 6:00 PM (Public Works) – Old Home Days Committee 

• July 7 @ 7:00 PM (Public Works & Teams) Conservation Commission 

• July 11 @ 5:30 PM (Town Hall) – Library Trustees 

• July 12 @ 3:30 PM (Public Works & Teams) – Mascoma Lakeside Park Committee 

• July 12 @ 3:30 PM (Community Building) – Municipal Facilities Advisory Committee 
(Design Team) 

https://www.enfield.nh.us/old-home-days-committee/events/51716
https://www.enfield.nh.us/conservation-commission/events/53286
https://www.enfield.nh.us/board-selectmen/events/55126
https://www.enfield.nh.us/mascoma-lakeside-park-committee/events/55161
https://www.enfield.nh.us/planning-board/events/52256
https://www.enfield.nh.us/board-cemetery-trustees/events/54791
https://www.enfield.nh.us/board-library-trustees/events/51496
https://www.enfield.nh.us/municipal-facilities-advisory-committee-design-team/events/55851
https://www.enfield.nh.us/municipal-facilities-advisory-committee-design-team/events/55851
https://www.enfield.nh.us/zoning-board-adjustment/events/53866
https://www.enfield.nh.us/board-selectmen/events/54181
https://www.enfield.nh.us/parks-recreation/events/54566
https://www.enfield.nh.us/planning-board/events/54456
https://www.enfield.nh.us/heritage-commission/events/53751
https://www.enfield.nh.us/municipal-facilities-advisory-committee-design-team/events/55806
https://www.enfield.nh.us/municipal-facilities-advisory-committee-design-team/events/55806
https://www.enfield.nh.us/energy-committee/events/53696
https://www.enfield.nh.us/board-selectmen/events/55131
https://www.enfield.nh.us/old-home-days-committee/events/51721
https://www.enfield.nh.us/conservation-commission/events/53291
https://www.enfield.nh.us/board-library-trustees/events/51501
https://www.enfield.nh.us/mascoma-lakeside-park-committee/events/55626
https://www.enfield.nh.us/municipal-facilities-advisory-committee-design-team/events/55821
https://www.enfield.nh.us/municipal-facilities-advisory-committee-design-team/events/55821
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• July 12 @ 7:00 PM (Public Works & Teams) – Zoning Board of Adjustment 

• July 13 @ 7:00 PM (Public Works & Teams) – Planning Board 

• July 14 @ 6:00 PM (Public Works) – Cemetery Trustees  
 
 

 

COMMUNITY EVENTS & ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 
 
The events listings here are provided by local organizations as a convenience and for 
informational purposes only; they do not constitute an endorsement or an approval by the Town 
of Enfield of the event, organization, or individual.  
 

COMMUNITY BULLETIN BOARD 
 

Include a notice of your Community Event on our Community & Business Calendar of Events 
which you'll find on our website on the Community & Business main page: 
https://www.enfield.nh.us/community-businesses.  Previous posts on the Community Bulletin 
Board that were informational in nature, but not events, can be found under the appropriate 
department page.  For instance, Friends of Mascoma Food Pantry information can be found on 
the Human Services page under Food Assistance.  
 

Do you have a Community Event to share?  Send all the particulars, and a digital photo or poster 
to abonnette@enfield.nh.us and we’ll post it for you. 
 
 

ENFIELD VILLAGE ASSOCIATION – SHAKER 7 ROAD RACE & WALK 

 
 

 

Shaker 7 Volunteers Needed! 
Sunday, June 26th 

 
Sign up at:  

https://www.enfieldvillageassociation.org/v
olunteer 

https://www.enfield.nh.us/zoning-board-adjustment/events/53871
https://www.enfield.nh.us/planning-board/events/52261
https://www.enfield.nh.us/board-cemetery-trustees/events/54796
https://www.enfield.nh.us/community-businesses
mailto:abonnette@enfield.nh.us
https://www.enfieldvillageassociation.org/volunteer
https://www.enfieldvillageassociation.org/volunteer
https://www.enfieldvillageassociation.org/volunteer
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Shaker 7 Runner/Walker 
Registration Is OPEN! 

 
Sign up at: 

https://www.enfieldvillageassociation.o
rg/shaker-7-road-race 

 

  

WHALEBACK EVENTS 

 
Come visit Whaleback and enjoy a wide variety of events! 
 

• June 16th Beach Volleyball League kicks off 

• June 17th at 5:30 is speed dating night, we are hosting the event for the Upper Valley 
Business Alliance 

• July 2nd at 4pm is Adam Ezra Group Concert 

• July 11-15 and July 18-22nd we are holding a Summer Day Camp 

• Sept 11th we will be doing a 9/11 Memorial Duathlon  

• Oct 1st is our Family Camp Out 

 
We also have a disc golf course being built by the UVDGA! 
 
 

LA SALETTE SHRINE: DAY FOR UKRAINE 

 
Update on Save the Date – June 11th A Day for Ukraine the location of the Fundraiser 
will be on the grounds of the LaSalette Shrine, Enfield, NH (420 NH Route 4A).  
 

• 100% of the donations received on the day will be going to Ukraine.  

• There is no entrance fee. Donations are requested and multiple locations will be available 
with cash, check and credit card capabilities. Please be generous. 

• The activities and entertainment will be presented indoors, outdoors, and “under the 
tent”. 

• COVID 19 protocols will include the recommendation that masks be worn indoors, social 
distancing outdoors.  Sanitizing stations and masks will be available on grounds.  

https://www.enfieldvillageassociation.org/shaker-7-road-race
https://www.enfieldvillageassociation.org/shaker-7-road-race
https://www.whaleback.com/beachvolleyball
https://fb.me/e/3d0rFcCNY
https://www.whaleback.com/aeg
https://www.whaleback.com/camp
https://www.whaleback.com/duathlon
https://www.whaleback.com/campout
https://uvdga.com/whaleback-project
https://www.enfieldvillageassociation.org/shaker-7-road-race
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• Take aways for children will be at “suggested donation” (Interactive activities: sunflower 
seed balls - mud and water, what kid could ask for more? - beaded bracelets - blue and 
yellow beads to be strung - clay hearts painting) 

• There will be a charge for the food and drinks.   
 
Again, 100% of the donations will be directed to Ukraine.  Our sponsors have been very 
generous and have made this possible.  
 
Please come and learn more about Ukraine and its culture, with activities to enjoy and to 
entertain.  On the grounds of the LaSalette Shrine, NH Rte. 4A, Enfield NH 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://lasaletteofenfield.org/2022/05/20/day-for-ukraine-activities/


 

 
HOME 24 

 

 
 

 
 

 

https://lasaletteofenfield.org/
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ENFIELD FAMILY FAIR 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

ENFIELD-MASCOMA LIONESS CLUB 

 
Enfield-Mascoma Lioness Club Celebrates 40 Years of Service 
The Enfield-Mascoma Lioness Club celebrated its 40th anniversary on May 
26, 2022.  The club, sponsored by the Enfield-Mascoma Lions Club, was 
chartered on May 26, 1982.  Three charter members are still in the club today. 
 
The Enfield-Mascoma Lioness Club has served the Mascoma community in 
many ways, with a focus on children and senior citizens.  Service projects 

have included distributing personalized books to first-graders at Enfield Village School, 
fingerprinting kindergartners at Enfield Village and Canaan Elementary Schools, awarding 
scholarships to graduating seniors at Mascoma Valley Regional High School, purchasing gifts for 
teachers and students at each of the four district schools, providing sweet treats for home-
delivered meals and hosting ice cream socials at the Mascoma Area Senior Center, offering 
refreshments at annual town meetings, cleaning up Shaker Hill through the Adopt-a-Highway 
Program, and collecting plastic through the Trex Recycling Challenge.  Fundraisers have 
included Corned Beef and Cabbage Supper, Breakfast with the Easter Bunny, Easter Dessert 
Sale, Town-Wide Yard Sale, Harvest Supper, Thanksgiving Pie Sale, and Frosty’s Craft World. 
 
The Enfield-Mascoma Lioness Club meets monthly, August through May, at the Enfield 
Community Building.  Members will enjoy an end-of-year party on June 16, when next year’s 
officers will also be installed.  If you would like to learn more about the Lioness Club, please 
contact any member, send an email to enfieldmascomalionessclub@gmail.com, or view the 
club’s Facebook page: Enfield-Mascoma Lioness Club. 
 
Thank you to everyone who has supported the Enfield-Mascoma Lioness Club for the past 40 
years.  We look forward to many more years of service to the community. 
 
2022 Town-wide Yard Sale Cancelled 

 
The Enfield-Mascoma Lioness regrettably must cancel the annual 
Town-wide Yard Sale they organize each July.  Due to illness the 
club simply has not had enough hands to organize it this year.  The 
Lioness do hope to be able to bring back this highly sought-after 
event in July 2023. 
 
 

 
 
 

 

mailto:enfieldmascomalionessclub@gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/EnfieldMascomaLionessClub
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ENFIELD OUTING CLUB ANNUAL SCHOLARSHIP 

 
It's time to apply for Enfield Outing Club’s Annual 
Scholarship! 
 
Would you or someone you know benefit from a $500 
Scholarship? 
 
 
 

Making a commitment to enter a Civil Service or Wildlife Management career in any capacity is 
an honorable and selfless endeavor that shows true dedication to community service and 
deserves to be recognized. The Enfield Outing Club (EOC) acknowledges that dedication. 
 
Therefore, it would be our honor and privilege to award a $500 scholarship to a 2022 high 
school graduate who is pursuing a degree in some form of Wildlife Management, Law 
Enforcement, or other Public Service career field (i.e. Forestry, Game Warden, Marine Biology, 
Law Enforcement, Firefighter, Medical field, etc.). 
 
EOC will be accepting applications for consideration until August 1, 2022.  
 
If you are interested in applying, please complete and return the Application to The Enfield 
Outing Club either by mail to PO Box 178, Enfield NH 03748, or email to Peg Howard at: 
eoc378.info@gmail.com, kblkbrd1@att.net 
 
If you have any questions, please contact Peg at either email address listed above or via 
telephone at 603-523-7677. 
 
 

FRIENDS OF MASCOMA 

 
Hello all,  
 
Here are some quick updates from the Friends of Mascoma Foundation!  
 
Friends Feeding Friends Summer Schedule Starting in June: 
We will be CLOSED the week of May 30th 
 
Enfield Pantry: We will reopen at Huse Memorial Park on Tuesday, June 7 th.  Note the 
schedule below.    
 
Summer Pantry Days and Hours will be Tuesdays from 3pm to 5:30pm at Huse 
Memorial Park and Wednesdays from 3pm-5:30pm at the FOM headquarters behind 
Canaan Hardware Store, 9 On The Common Way. 
 
Our pantries are open to anyone in need of a 3-day supply of groceries that lives in one of 
the 5 Mascoma Valley Towns: Canaan, Dorchester, Grafton, Enfield, and Orange.  Our 
public pantries are open to all residents in need.  If your budget (or someone you know) 
is tight because of rising fuel costs or other expenses shopping with us can make a big 
difference.  We have a great mixed selection of fresh produce, pantry staples, dairy, and 
bread items each week.  We also have personal care items available.   
 

https://drive.google.com/open?id=15lZjy-7MNS_zG8rBm-PBPymp2oMawzRf&authuser=eoc378.info%40gmail.com&usp=drive_fs
mailto:eoc378.info@gmail.com
mailto:kblkbrd1@att.net
https://eocnh.com/
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NH Gives! June 7th-8th 
We are pleased to report that we have once again signed up to participate in NH Gives!  
This year’s event will kick off at 5pm on June 7 th.  
 
NH Gives – an initiative of the NH Center for Nonprofits - is a powerful, statewide 24-
hour online fundraising event that is designed to build community, connect donors to 
local nonprofits and generate excitement about the nonprofit sector.  
 
This year, our friends at the New Hampshire Center for Nonprofits have added a new 
giving incentive: a bonus pool!  
 
What's a Bonus Pool you ask? 
A bonus pool is a proportionate match that is determined by the overall amount that you 
raise online.  We believe that this will result in a more equitable distribution of funds. 
Site-wide matching dollars will be distributed as a bonus pool this year. 
 
How does the Bonus Pool work? 
Every organization that raises $300 or more between 5pm June 7 and 5pm June 8 will 
receive a proportionate amount of the bonus pool.  FOM's portion of the bonus pool 
depends on a few things. 

• Final total of the bonus pool. 
• Final total of online donations by organization raising $300 or more  
• The amount that your organization raises online 

The formula for the bonus pool is: (FOM’s Amount Raised online / Total Amount Raised 
online by all organizations raising $300 or more) x Total Amount in Bonus Pool = FOM's 
Share of Bonus Pool. 
 
What does this mean for you, our loyal friends, and donors?  
It means that every donation really counts this year. EVERY. SINGLE. DONATION. 
COUNTS. The higher FOM’s total online donations, the higher percentage of the bonus 
pool FOM will receive. 
 
How you can help NOW: We are hard at work trying to secure internal matches, 
fundraising champions, and we’ve initiated a friendly rivalry amongst MVRHS alumni 
classes to raise money.  If you are interested in providing a match, becoming a 
fundraising champion, or helping your class compete please email us at 
info@friendsofmascoma.org  
 
Mascoma Matters Project:   
 
At our April meeting we discussed having an event for families with young children this 
summer.  We heard from the NH Children’s Trust and brainstormed ways we could bring 
more resources and programming for families to the Mascoma Valley.  We are looking for 
those who can help our community with issues around isolation. 
 
Our next meeting will be on June 16th from 12-1 PM.  
Mascoma Matters Coalition Meeting (online) – Come and learn about opportunities to help your 
community thrive.  Existing and new partners welcome.  This meeting will focus on priority 
areas including supporting families with young children.  If you have questions or would like 
more information please contact Sue Cagle at sue.cagle@unh.edu. 
  

mailto:info@friendsofmascoma.org
mailto:sue.cagle@unh.edu
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Date: Thursday, June 16th, 2022 
Time: 12:00 – 1:00 PM 
Zoom Link: https://unh.zoom.us/j/95078708536  
 
If you know of or are associated with an organization or town department that would like 
to present during our meetings, please let us know.   
 
More information on our past meetings is available on the Padlet. 
 
If you have any questions about our project or future and past meetings, please don't 
hesitate to reach out to Alyssa Lemmermann at Alyssa.Lemmermann@unh.edu.  
 
 
Thank you,  
Friends of Mascoma, Board of Directors 
 

 
 
 

 

RECENT NEWS FROM PAST ISSUES 
 

 
You can find prior issues of the Town E-Newsletter online at 
https://www.enfield.nh.us/administration-town-manager/pages/town-newsletter 
 
 

JUNE 4th COVID VACCINE CLINIC AT COMMUNITY LUTHERAN CHURCH 

 
The Community Lutheran Church, 96 Main St in Enfield, NH  is hosting a COVID-19 
vaccination clinic on Saturday, June 4th from 9 am to 4 pm.  Pfizer, Moderna and Janssen (J & 
J) vaccines will be available.  Adults needing 1st, 2nd, 3rd vaccinations or boosters (including 
those 50+ years or immunocompromised individuals wanting a 2nd booster), children 12-17 
years and children 5-11 years can be vaccinated at this clinic.  If you have been thinking about 
getting your first vaccine or any of the follow up vaccines/boosters this is an easy, local place to 
do so.  We hope to see you on June 4th! 
  
The NH Mobile Vaccination Van will set up the clinic in the Fellowship Hall of the church as we 
did in our prior 3 clinics.  Adults must bring their vaccination card (if they have one) and their 
ID.  Children must come with the parent or guardian who can sign a consent form, and an ID 
(such as their birth certificate, school ID, passport).  

https://unh.zoom.us/j/95078708536
https://padlet.com/sue_cagle/ikx1xq8i2xww69l2
mailto:Alyssa.Lemmermann@unh.edu
https://www.enfield.nh.us/administration-town-manager/pages/town-newsletter
https://friendsofmasoma.org/
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People sign up to come during a 1 hour time slot to receive their vaccination.  ** Please wear a 
mask when inside the church. ** 
  
To sign up click on the following link and follow the instructions.   
  
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0E4FA4AB2FA0F8C70-june 
  
There will be some pop-up advertisements that you can “X” out of so you can see what you need 
to.  After clicking the “signup button for the time slot you want be sure to scroll down and click 
the “submit” button.  Signupgenius will confirm with you by email that you are signed up for the 
1 hour time slot you selected.  I will also receive this.  The 1 hour time slots will accept up to 20-
30 people each. 
  
Those people who are scheduled into time slots will be vaccinated first in each time slot.  We are 
going to try to take some walk-ins.  Walk-ins should come between 1 pm and 
3:30pm.  We cannot guarantee all walk-ins will be vaccinated but we will sure try!!  
  
Thank you for helping make our community a safer place to live!! 
 
Jane Plumley 
janeplumley@gmail.com  
 
 

OFFICIAL TOWN WEBSITE – SUBSCRIBE TO NEWS & ALERTS  

 
Many receiving this e-newsletter have already done so, but for those who get the link from other 
sources, we encourage you to subscribe to News & Alerts on our Town website.  
 
https://www.enfield.nh.us/subscribe 
 
Enter your email address.  For general News & Announcements, which includes notice of this 
newsletter) check the box for Town News & Announcements.  Check boxes for any other 
information you want to receive directly to your email address, such as meeting agendas or 
minutes.  Check the box I’m not a robot, then click “Subscribe Me.”  It’s as easy as that.   
 
 

 
 
Find us at www.enfield.nh.us and Facebook! 
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